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On behalf of the National Latino Psychological Association (NLPA), | invite your membership with
this very vital professional organization. In existence since 1979, we have had many chapters of
change and growth and are now in another phase of evolution.

For the past 5-6 years, Dr. Maryann Santos de Barona and Dr. Andrés Barona of Arizona State
University have provided guidance and visibility to NLPA. Now it is time for others to take on
leadership responsibilities. At the annual APA conference in Chicago in August, several individuals
volunteered their service to the growth and expansion of NLPA. Now we are seeking yours, initially
to membership.

In the short term, we are building our treasury so that we can produce a newsletter and other forms
of visibility that give us the presence that is necessary in psychology. For example, we would like to

have a fully operating website with scholarship/fellowship information, employment opportunities,

recent publications by Latino professionals, and announcements about conferences.

We are often asked if NLPA is a part of the American Psychological Association. (APA). The answer
is no. The four ethnic minority psychology associations have independent status. NLPA and the
Asian American Psychological Association tend to meet at APA. However, the Association of Black
Psychologists and the Society of Indian Psychologists have separate annual meetings.

The Latino landscape in the United States continues to grow, and we need to be proactive on our
own behalf and that of the millions who share in our heritage. In this Hispanic/Latino Heritage
month, | encourage you to make a commitment to join NLPA. We look forward to hearing from
you!
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS

This section of the newsletter will focus on topics relevant to membership in the NLPA. In this issue, we will highlight the many benefits of
membership in the NLPA.

Membership Benefits: Membership in the NLPA is beneficial to everyone! Benefits to students include not only receiving this newsletter, but
also participating in the listserv discussions and chat sessions; receiving information on scholarships, conferences, research and internship
opportunities, receiving information about Latinos in academic institutions; and engaging in networking, advocacy, and mentorship with
others inferested in Latino psychology. Additional benefits for psychologists, other professionals, and institutions indude serving as an outlet
for professional development; sharing syllabi; communicating with students and other professionals; receiving information on assessment
tools; and receiving mentorship for research, dinical practice, and education.

If you are a professional, please encourage your colleagues and undergraduate and graduate students to join the NLPA. Membership is not
restricted fo anyone--you do not have to be of Latina/o heritage to join.

Membership Dues: Dues are as follows: Institutions: $100; Psychologists and other professionals: $35; and Students: $15. Voluntary
contributions are also encouraged.

Where to Send Dues: Please send dues to: Dr. Edward Delgado-Romero, Department of Counseling and Educational Psychology, WW. Wright
School of Education, 201 North Rose Avenue, Room 4060, Bloomington, IN 47405-1006

STUDENT COLUMN HONORS AND AWARDS
This column will focus on issues affecting undergraduate or The f°"°Wi“§1 is a short lst of the many individuals who
graduate students. We especially encourage students to submit recently received honors or ClWﬂrdf- On behalf of Ih?.
articles or anything of interest to students. If you are interested in NLPA, we CO“QTUFUM& you and wish you much continued
submitting something for the newsletter, please contact us. success and happiness!

JesOs Arros, who was elected as the Guam Representative
to the APA Council.

SPOTLIGHT ON LATINO RESEARCH
Maria Garrido, who was recently promoted to the Board of
Trustees of the Providence Center.

Q Alberta Gloria, who won the Division 45 Award for
& ) Emerging Professional.

Eduardo Morales, who won the APA Distinguished Career
Contribution Award.

This brief column will focus on issues relevant to Latino psychology.
This column will also focus on a brief review of a book or a
newsworthy research, clinical, or education/training issue. We
encourage submissions from anyone! Please contact us if you
would like to submit an article.

Brian McNeill, for his role in helping Washington State
University to win the prestigious Richard Suinn Award.

Melba Vdzquez, who won the APA Distinguished
Psychologist in the Public Interest Award.
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PROMOTIONS AND TENURE

Congratulations to the following individuals who recently
received promotions and fenure!

Robert Davidson-Avilés, from Bradley University.

Andrés Consoli, from San Francisco State University.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Call for Papers: 2003 Winter Roundtable

Abstracts are being solicited for research projects, symposia, and
half-day (3-hour) workshops for the 20" Annual Roundtable on
Cultural Psychology and Education (Feb. 20-22, 2003). Abstracts
must be submitted by November 1, 2002. The theme of the
Roundtable is “Identity in Cultural Psychology and Education”. For
more information, contact Bryant Williams, at (212) 678-4111 or
visit the website at www.tc.edu/roundtable
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Grants and Fellowships

Hispanic Scholarship Fund: The Hispanic Scholarship Fund has
several scholarships available for Latino students. The following
scholarships are available:

e General College Scholarship Fund (Deadline: Oct. 15)

e HSF/Oakland Raiders Offensive Lineman & Wells Fargo
Scholarship (Early Deadline: October 31)

e High School Scholarship (Deadline: Feb. 15)

e Community College Transfer Scholarship Program
(Deadline: Feb. 15)

For more information, visit the HSF website af: www.hsf.net
SAMHSA Grants: The APA Public Policy Office is pleased fo inform
you that two centers of the Substance Abuse and Mental Health
Services Administration (SAMHSA) recently announced the
availability of fiscal year 2003 funds in the following areas:

e Prevention and Early Infervention Services

e Mental Health and Early Intervention Services

e  Mental Health Evaluation Technical Assistance Center

e State Implementation of Evidence-Based Practices

o State Emergency Response Capacity

e American Indian/Alaskan Native Resource Center for

Substance Abuse Services

For more information, please visit the SAMHA website at:
http://www.samhsa.gov/grants/content/2003/currentgrants.htm

LISTSERVE INFORMATION

The NLPA listserv is a great way to communicate with others who are interested in Latino psychology! To subscribe or unsubscribe to the
listserv, e-mail Dr. Consoli, at consoli@sfsu.edu. Once you are signed up, you can post messages by writing fo Ipa-l@sfsu.edu.
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A Note from the Midwest Association of Latino Psychology

“On behalf of the Midwest Association of Latino Psychology (MALP),
we would like to thank each of you for attending the social gathering

and networking session sponsored by MALP on August 23, 2002. It

was great fo meet so many of you in person and to begin the process

of a closer collaboration with your organization. Thank you also to
Patricia Arredondo for allowing us to attend the National Latino

Psychological Association meeting. We look forward to working with

you in the future and to our next meeting at the Latino Psychology
conference in October”.

To join MALP, e-mail Dr. Johnsen af I-johnsen@northwestern.edu
Sinceramente,

Lisa A. P. Johnsen, Ph.D.; John Arroyo, Psy.D.; Liz Vera, Ph.D.;
John Benitez, Ph.D. (MALP Board of Directors)

Multicultural Guidelines Endorsed by APA!

NEWS

AASHY

The Guidelines for Multicultural Education and Training, Research,
Practice and Organizational Change for Psychologists were recently
endorsed by APA at the 2002 convention, and they are now APA
policy! We are eternally grateful to Patricia Arredondo, Nayda
Fouad, Michael D'Andrea, Allen Ivey, and all those who worked
tirelessly for so many years on the development and refinement of
The Guidelines. iMuchisimas gracias por su dedicacion!

NLPA Logo Selected
dLPa

National Latino

Psychological
Association

A very special thank you to everyone who helped to design the
NLPA logo! The official NLPA logo was selected at the NLPA
meeting in August and is shown above.
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CONFERENCES/MEETINGS

2002

Latino Psychology 2002 Conference
October 17-20, 2002, Providence, Rhode Island
For information, go to: http://www.thewisdomgroup.net/psych/

National Latino Psychological Association
Latino Psychology 2002 Conference

October 19, 2002, Providence, Rhode Island
For information, e-mail Dr. Arredondo at empower@asu.edu

APPIC Competencies Conference

November 7-9, 2002, Scottsdale, Arizona

For more information, go fo:
htp:directories.appic.org/news/3 1 news_competencies.htm

Trauma, Culture, and The Brain
December 13-15, 2002, Los Angeles, California
For information, go to: www.thefpr.org/events/conference.html

2003

RACE 2003

Arizona State University

January 9-11, 2003, Tempe, Arizona

For more information, go to: http://coe.asu.edu/race

National Multicultural Conference and Summit
January 23-24, Hollywood, California
For more information, go to: www.multiculturalsummit.org

20" Anniversary Teacher's College
Winter Roundtable on Cross-Cultural Psychology and Education

February 20-22, 2003, New York, New York
For more information, go to: www.tc.edu/roundtable

American Counseling Association
March 23-27, 2003, Anaheim, California
For information, go to: www.counseling.org/convention

Interamerican Congress of Psychology

Sponsored by the Interamerican Society of Psychology (SIP)
July 13-18, 2003, Lima, Peru

For more information, e-mail sip2003@universia.edu.pr or
go to: www.am.org/sipsych
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UPCOMING AND RECENT PUBLICATIONS

’/
\//

Santiago-Rivera A., Arredondo, P., & Gallardo-Cooper, M. (2002).
Counseling Latinos and La Familia. Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.

Delgado-Romero, E.A. (in press). Ethics and the Multicultural
Competencies. In D. B. Pope-Davis & H.L.K. Coleman (Eds.)
Handbook of Multicultural Competencies.

Johnsen, L., le Grange, D., Gorin, A, and Stone, A. (in press).
Characteristics of Binge Eating Among Women in the Community.

Eating Behaviors.

Johnsen, L., Spring, B., Pingitore, R., Sommerfeld, B., and McKirnan,
D. (2002). Smoking as Subculture? Influence on Hispanic and Non-
Hispanic White Women's Attitudes about Smoking and Obesity.

Health Psychology, 21 (3), 279-287.

Romero, AJ., and Roberts, R.E. (in press) The Impact of Multiple
Dimensions of Ethnic Identity on Discrimination and Adolescent's
Self-Esteem. Journal of Applied Social Psychology.

Vésquez, M. J. T. Baker, N. L. & Shullman, S. L. (in press).
Assessing Employment Discrimination and Harassment. In A. M.
Goldstein (Ed.), Forensic Psychology Vol. 11 of 1.B. Weiner (Ed.)
Comprehensive Handbook of Psychology. (12 volumes) New York:
John Wiley.

Vdsquez, M.J. T. (2002). Latina Women, Exercise and

Empowerment from a Feminist Psychodynamic Perspective. Women

and Therapy, 25, 23-38.

Vdsquez, M. J. T. (in press). Extending the Ladder of Opportunity:
Breaking Through the Colored Glass Ceiling. 2002 Presidential
Address. The Counseling Psychologist.

Vdsquez, M. J. T. (in press). Complexities of the Latina Experience:
A Tribute to Martha Bernal. American Psychologist.

Veldsquez, R. J., Arrelano, L. & McNeill, BW. (Eds.). (in press).
Handbook of Chicana and Chicano Psychology. Lawrence Erlbaum.

Official Publication of the National Latino Psychological Association

Fall/Winter 2002 EL BOLETIN

ADVERTISEMENTS

Book Advertisement

[
Counseling
Latinos and
la familia

A Practical Guide

Counseling Latinos and la familia, provides an
integrated approach to understanding Latino families
and increasing competency for counselors and other
mental health professionals who work with Latinos
and their families. It provides essential background
information about the Latino population and the
family unit which is so central to Latino culture. The
book also includes practical counseling strategies,
focusing on the multicultural competencies approach.
Contact: SAGE PUBLICATIONS: (805)499-0721,
E-mail: info@sagepub.com, Mention: A020871-A .
Website: www.sagepub.com

Psychology Internship Advertisement

Togus VA Medical and Regional Office Center, Togus,
Main. APA-accredited predoctoral internships in
Clinical Psychology. 2080 hours. Competency-based
training rotations in 1) acute psychiatry (2) dinical
geropsychology (3) posttraumatic stress disorder (4)
neuropsychology (5) health psychology.
Outplacements up to 346 hours within a community
mental health center, a medical center mental
health/substance abuse service, or a pediatric center.
Rural psychology emphasis. Applicants must be U.S.
citizens admitted to doctoral candidacy from an APA-
accredited or provisionally-accredited program in
clinical or counseling psychology. Contadt: Keith A.
Houde, Ph.D., Psychology (116B), VAM&ROC, Togus,
ME 04330 (Phone: 207-623-8411, ext. 5324. E-Mail:
keith.houde@medva.gov). An Equal Opportunity
Employer.
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NLPA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

President
Patricia Arredondo
E-Mail: empower@asu.edu

Past-President
Andrés Barona
E-Mail: barona@asu.edu

Secretary
Alberta Gloria

E-Mail: agloria@education.wisc.edu

Treasurer
Edward Delgado-Romero
E-Mail: edelgado@indiana.edu

Newsletter Editor
Lisa A. P. Johnsen
E-Mail: I-johnsen@northwestern.edu

APA Ligison
Alberto Figueroa
E-Mail: afigueroa@apa.org

Membership Chair
Jari Santana-Wynn

E-Mail: santany muohio.edu

Listserv Manager
Andrés Consoli

E-Mail: consoli@sfsu.edu

Website Manager
Andrea Romero

E-Mail: romeroa@email.arizona.edu

Public Relations
Sonali Gonzalez
E-Mail: sonoli.gonzalez@yahoo.com

Graduate Student Involvement
Maria Myllie
E-Mail: miville@okstate.edu

Veronica Lea-Muniz
E-Mail: veronicamuniz@hotmail.com
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Editor-In-Chief

Lisa Johnsen

Northwestern University, Feinberg School of Medicine
E-Mail: |-johnsen@northwestern.edu

Production Editor

Maria Cdceres

Northwestern University, Feinberg School of Medicine
E-Mail: mcaceres_28(@yahoo.com

Editorial Staff

Laura Buenrostro

Finch University of Health Sciences/The Chicago Medical School
E-Mail: Ibuenrd659@aol.com

Carlo Gabriel Garcia
West Valley College & Kaiser Pharmacy
E: Mail: carlo.garda@att.net

El Boletin Contact Information

Lisa Johnsen, Ph.D.

El Boletin, NLPA Newsletter
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Northwestern University, Feinberg School of Medicine
710 North Lake Shore Drive, Suite 1205

Chicago, Illinois 60611

E-Mail: |-johnsen@northwestern.edu
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REQUEST FOR ARTICLES, REVIEWS, AND
NEWS OF INTEREST

As part of the NLPA dissemination effort, we want to encourage you to communicate your work and opinions to our readership. Brief
reports on your research, innovative mental health practices, or book reviews on Latino mental health and education are welcome. This
is a great way fo communicate with other about your work on a national level. Send your manuscripts directly to: Lisa Johnsen, Ph.D.,
Editor, El Boletin, Northwestern University, Feinberg School of Medicine, 710 North Lake Shore Drive, Suite 1205, Chicago, lllinois
60611, E-mail: I-johnsen@northwestern.edu.

EI BOLETIN ADVERTSING POLICY

El Boletin is published three times per year by the National Latino Psychological Association. Subscriptions are free to members.
Interested organizations may subscribe at the rate of $85 per year. The publication of any advertisement by the National Latino
Psychological Association is neither an endorsement of the advertiser nor the products or services advertised. Advertisers may not state
in any subsequent advertisements that a product or service has been advertised in El Boletin.

The acceptability of an advertisement for publication in El Boletin is based upon legal, social, professional, and ethical considerations.
All advertising must be in keeping with the scholarly and professional nature of the publication. NLPA reserves the right fo edit all copy

inconsistent with its principles. NLPA is not responsible for any claims made in the advertisement.

Publication Schedule

Issue (losing Date for Ads Targeted Mailing Date
Fall/Winter October 1 November 1

Spring April 1 May 1

Summer July 1 August 1

Classified Rates/Payment Terms

95 per line for Employment Notices. Minimum order is 10 lines ($50.00). Each line contains approximately 40 characters. Purchase
orders must accompany advertisements from colleges, universities, and government agencies. All other classified orders must be prepaid
prior to the closing deadline. No frequency or agency discounts apply. To submit copy and/or other classified display advertisements , or
for more information, contact: Lisa Johnsen. Ph.D., 710 North Lake Shore Drive, Suite 1205, Chicago, IL 60611.

E-mail: I-johnsen@northwestern.edu
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On behalf of the National Latino Psychological
Association and the staff of El Boletin, we would like
to gratefully acknowledge the Division of Psychology,
Department of Psychiatry and Behavioral Sciences, at
Northwestern University, Feinberg School of
Psychological Medicine, for providing support to duplicate this
Association newsletter. iMuchisimas gracias!
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